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        Patchwork Update 
                  February 2019  

 
Dedicated to encouraging and broadening quilter’s creativity, sharing quilting knowledge, 

exhibiting quilting accomplishments and contributing to the community. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

President’s Notes 
 

I recently saw posted on Facebook the following: 
 
"My 2019 New Year's Resolution is to finish all my quilt projects from 2018 
that I should have done in 2017, 
after I started them in 2016, 
after buying the fabric for them in 2015, 
with the patterns I found in 2014." 
 
Of course, I chuckled because it was so close to being a true statement about me. 
 
It did, however, spur me into making my own resolutions for this year to set goals 
for each month of what I am going to start or finish.  I feel if I don't do this, the 
stash I have will eventually be inherited by my daughter and granddaughters 
which isn't totally bad, but I really have quilts I want to do myself using that fabric 
I purchased. 
 
Do you make New Year's Resolutions?  Do they involve quilt-making?  Please feel 
free to share with me what works for you in keeping your resolutions or plans for 
getting quilts completed. It will probably help to keep me motivated.  
 
Cathy James, 
President  
 
*********************** 
 
 

 
 

 

Mary Jo Hamilton and I will be doing the Social Committee this year. 
A signup sheet will be passed around at the next meeting. Please sign 
up to bring your favorite desert to share on the first meeting of the 
month.  Thank you, Deb & Mary Jo   
Debora O'Grady <dogrady11@gmail.com>    



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

Debbie Przymus 
Community Quilts Co-chair 
Phone 307-640-4101 
 
With the new year comes new challenges.  I challenge each member to make at least 
one quilt top to donate this year and each member that owns a quilting machine to quilt 
at least one.  Wait - don’t stress - we make it easy.  Pre-cut kits are available in a 
variety of sizes. Just piece the top and return at any meeting.  Quilt tops will be prepped 
for quilting with the back pieced and batting provided.  
 
This year we have joined forces to work on community quilts.   
-  Donna Dolan will be taking in the pieced tops to prep for quilting. 
-  Rose Slatten will distribute the completed quilts.  
-  Debbie Przymus will continue to host a Sew day on the first Wednesday of the month 
at the Library, Cottonwood room from 10-3.  Lunch is on your own.  Come for an hour or 
for the day.  If possible, bring your sewing machine or Accuquilt cutter.  We also need 
help sorting fabric, ironing, and prepping quilts for quilting. 
 
Hope to see you there! 
 

 

Pictures from the 
Community Quilts 

Sew day 1/2/19 
Debbie 

Donna 

Rose 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

CHQ Board 2019 
President  .......................  .......... Cathy James 

President Elect ..............  ..........  

Vice President / Programs  ..... Carol Gardner &  

 ........................................  .......... Di Wilsey-Geer 

Secretary ........................  .......... Neoma White 

Treasurer .......................  .......... Char Nolan 

Greeter ...........................  .......... Donna Fisher 

New Members ...............  .......... Helen Jarvis 

Librarian .......................  .......... Joyce Holub 

Social Committee ..........  .......... Deb O’Grady &  

  .......... Mary Jo Hamilton 

Challenge Activity ........  .......... Jo Ellen Mass & Helen Jarvis 

Newsletter Editor ..........  .......... Linda Brunner 

Club Photographer .......  .......... Sue Frerich 

Newsletter Ads ..............  .......... Judy Gilmore 

Community Quilts ........  .......... Debbie Przymus, Donna Dolan  

 ........................................  .......... Rose Slatten 

Round T’uit ...................  .......... Mona Weeks 

 
 

 

Kenn Harvey 

 
Kenn Harvey and his son Kenny 
from The Sewing Center gave an 
informative program at our meeting 
on 1/7/19.  
 
The Sewing Center opened in 1992, 
they are the local Janome dealer.  
They provide sewing machine repair 
service, usually one day turn around.  
The store was recently remodeled 
and enlarged.  Along with the 
sewing machines he carries a large 
selection of threads, rulers, 
embroidery supplies and other 
quilting tools.   
Kenn provided several reference 
handouts and answered questions 
on general items of interest to the 
quilter community.  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Show & Tell Jan. 7th 

Darlene 

Linda 

Donna 

Cathy 

Sue 

Laura 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

More Show 
& Tell 

Marilyn with a  
Quilt of Valor 

Helen 

JoEllen 

Mary Ellen 

Marilyn 

Sylvia 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

January 7th, 2019 Meeting Notes 
Neoma White, Secretary 

 
The meeting was called to order by our new President, 
Cathy James.  Items discussed were:  

1. Discontinuation of door prizes and 
membership cards. 

2. Roster publication and distributions.  This item 
engendered some discussion, no final decisions 
were made, and a vote was not taken. 

 
Debbie Pryzmus said the Community Quilts Sew 
Day at the Library will continue (see the monthly 
calendar for dates).  At the last sew day they got 9 
tops prepped for quilting, 4 tops completed and 20 
blankets for Laramie County Kids. 
 
Cathy discussed the new Open Sew night at the 
Guild. Third Monday of the month (unless 
Program speaker conflicts). The meeting will start at 
6 p.m., open with a short demonstration and then 
individuals can sew on their own projects, hand or 
machine.  If you need a project, kits from 
Community Quilts will be available along with 
cutting and binding.  Note: we had 18 ladies show 
up for our first Sew Night – even with the 
predicted snow storm!  
  
Marilyn Lanham welcomed everyone to join the 
QOV National Sew Day on 2/2/19 and their next 
scheduled regular meeting on 2/5/19 (see calendar 
for information). 
 
Mona Weeks has agreed to head up the Round Tuit 
this year. Information to follow. 
 
Carol Gardner discussed a program to bring in 
younger sewers or quilters.  She solicited input and 
ideas and will try to put something together for us.  
 
Appraisal for the 2018 Quilt Show Opportunity 
Quilt was $8588.  Appraisal for Incentive Quilt was 
approx. $1600 (requires some additional 
information).  
 
Carol Gardner introduced our evening program, 
Kenn from the Sewing Center.  
 
The evening concluded with refreshments and 
Show and Tell. 
 
 

 

http://www.aroundtheblockquilts.com/
https://www.longarmofthewestcustomquilting.com/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Free Online quilt pattern 

 
This month’s website is: 
www.bearcreekquiltingcompany.com 
 
Look for the free patterns section.   
I’ve made several quilts from this  
company and they are very nice.  
 
If you have a favorite website that you would  
like to share please let me know.  I’m always 
on the lookout for new sites. Harmony 

http://www.bearcreekquiltingcompany.com/
https://www.sewcenter.com/
http://www.blakemansewvac.com/


Remember it is time to pay your annual dues. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
CHEYENNE HERITAGE QUILTER MEMBERSHIP REGISTRATION  *  For the year 2019 
 
Please fill out and submit with $20.00 to:  
Cheyenne Heritage Quilters; P.O. Box 21194; Cheyenne, WY 82003; Attn: Treasurer 
Your membership is valid from January through December. 
Please fill out the entire form, even if there were no changes from last year.  
 
Renewal Membership _____ New Member  _____ 
Please Print 
Name________________________________________________________________________ 
Mailing Address  _______________________________________________________________ 
Home Phone______________________ Cell Phone________________________________ 
Email  _______________________________________________________________________ 
 
CHQ's monthly newsletter is online at chquilters.org.  Check here if you do not have access to 
the internet ____ 
 
Office use  ______________________________________________________________________ 
 
Amount Paid:_________________Cash  __________Check number________________________ 
 

  
Treasurer's Report 

 
As of January 22, 2019, CHQ has 57 members whose dues have 
been paid.  
If you have not yet paid, please do so as soon as possible.  
The income for January 2019, is $720 and we paid $289 in 
expenses.  
Char Nolan, Treasurer 
 
 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

If you are on Facebook, please look for our page – Quilters of Cheyenne.  Sue 
puts lots of pictures on for our viewers. 

February 2019 
2nd – Saturday 
 

QOV National Sew Day 
Our Savior Lutheran Church, Dell Range.  Lunch will be 
provided, feel free to bring a salad or dessert to share. 
Marilyn 635-9246 mlanham@bresnan.net 

4th – Monday 
 

Club meeting – Luanne Roberts Trunk Show. 
Luanne does embroidery work and quilting. 

5th – Tuesday 
 

QOV Regular Sew Day 
Our Savior Lutheran Church, Dell Range 
Marilyn 635-9246 mlanham@bresnan.net 

6th – Wednesday 
 

Community Quilt sew at the Library,  
Cottonwood room.  10 - 3 

11th – Monday 
 

Board Meeting  
Library, Windflower room 7 - 9  

18th – Monday 
 

Club meeting – open sew night 6 – 9.  Bring your own 
project to work on or help Debbie with community quilts. 
Cathy James will present the nightly demo.   

26th – Tuesday 
 

Library - Open sew & socialize, everyone is welcome to 
join us in the Willow Room from 1pm – 4pm.  There is room 
to set up your sewing machine, do hand sewing or just come 
to socialize. 
 

 

Round Tuit 
We're excited about our "Round To It" program this 
year.  We're going to try something a little different.  Be 
prepared to list up to 5 projects that you'd really like to 
finish this year (and what needs to be completed on 
each)---it doesn't necessarily have to be a project that 
you have already started.  It could be that kit you 
bought 5 years ago but have never gotten "around to it" 
or even a pattern that you've always wanted to 
make.  Maybe this will be the incentive to do it!  We'll 
have more detailed information at our February 4th 
meeting.  Just FYI, you'll get more credit for the more 
you need to complete! 
Mona Weeks 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

General Club Information  
Guest Policy  
Please invite friends to attend meetings. All skill 
levels and non-quilters are welcome. Non-
members may attend two meetings. On the third 
and subsequent meetings, the non-member must 
pay $2.00 unless membership dues are paid. If a 
guest speaker is scheduled, all guests are asked to 
pay a $5.00 fee  

Advertisements & Articles for 

Newsletter  
Ads and articles must be quilt, craft or sewing 
related.  
They must be “copy” ready. The newsletter editor 
is not responsible for typing your information. 
Email articles, questions or advertisement artwork 
by the first Tuesday of each month to the 
newsletter editor.  
Cost for advertisements is: ¼ page 3 ½ x 4.5 
$10.00  

Cell Phones  
We ask that cell phones be silent or off, and that 
emergency conversations be held out of the 

meeting room.  

Meeting Schedule  
We meet at 7 p.m. the first and third Mondays of 
most months. Doors open at 6:30 p.m. Please feel 
free to come early and help set up or to socialize.  
 

 
  
 
We meet only the first Monday of December and 
the third Monday of June, July and August. 
Meetings often include some type of program 
event or featured quilter, as well as show & tell and 
access to our library.  

Show & Tell Guidelines  
Show one or more finished projects. Share 
information regarding each piece. Feel free to ask 
for critique or input. Show & Tell items will be 
displayed for everyone to view and enjoy during 
break  

Meeting Location:  
First United Methodist Church (located at 108 E 
18th Street (between Warren & Central Avenues) 
Please park in the lot on the north side of the 
church (Enter from Central or 19th street) and use 
the North door into the building.  
Our meetings begin at 7:00 p.m. Someone is 
usually at the church by 6:30 p.m. before each quilt 
meeting for those of you that would like a little 
more time to visit with each other.  
Your help with setting up and taking down is 
greatly appreciated.  

 
 

Find us online at chquilters.org 
 
Cheyenne Heritage Quilt Guild  

P O Box 21194  

Cheyenne, Wy 82003 


